MINUTES


The Board of Aldermen of the City of Springhill, Louisiana met in special call meeting session in the Council Chambers at Springhill City Hall on Monday, May 9, 2022 at 3:30 P.M with Mayor W. Ray Huddleston presiding. 

PRESENT: Dimettera Frazier, Ronnie Hearnsberger, Stacey Willard, Alex Edwards, and Ronnie Dees, Aldermen.
ABSENT:  None.
Alderman Alex Edwards opened the meeting with prayer.
Mayor Huddleston led the pledge of allegiance.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  None.

OLD BUSINESS:  None.

Mike Hefner with Geographic Planning & Demographic Services, LLC was present to address the Mayor and Board of Aldermen to conduct the workshop for the voter reapportionment election districts in accordance with the 2020 Census.  The purpose for the planning is to rebalance the districts while conforming to applicable Voting Rights Act and State law criterion.
Mr. Hefner presented Plan A to the Council to see if any of the Aldermen would like to see any changes to the district boundaries and used his redistricting software to model any changes and see what would work best for each district.
Mr. Hefner answered questions from the Aldermen concerning the slight changes to the election districts boundaries and after input from the Aldermen everyone was in agreement with Plan A.

There being no further business the Meeting was adjourned
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